
Update for Summer KTC Health Safety Guidelines: 

 

As community conditions related to COVID-19 continue to evolve, our response and safety practices will 

continue to evolve as well. If you have any questions, please contact Steve Conlan, at 515-252-8490, or 

sconlan@johnston.k12.ia.us. 

 

Effective June 8, 2021 

 

Health & Safety 

1. Anyone who is sick should stay home. This includes KTC staff, participants, and parents. Anyone 

who is sick for any reason should STAY HOME until they are fever free for at least 24 hours (less than 

100.4 degrees without the use of fever reducing medication) AND symptoms have improved. 

 

2. Handwashing/ sanitizing facilities will be provided and should be utilized often following CDC 

recommendations. 

 

3. Face masks are optional for KTC staff, participants and parents. All are encouraged to follow 

CDC recommendations when choosing whether or not to wear a mask.   
 

4. High-touch surfaces will be cleaned and disinfected often. 

    a. Common areas will be cleaned and disinfected daily. 

     

5. Access to JCSD facilities will be limited.  KTC parents will not be allowed in the buildings. KTC 

drop off/pick up will be at the KTC door.  

 

Quarantine and Communication 

1.  For the health and wellness of all KTC participants, staff and parents, please notify the KTC childcare 

manager, Steve Conlan, in the event of a positive test for COVID-19. We will continue to follow 

IDPH/PCH quarantine guidelines for a confirmed positive person. There will no longer be contract 

tracing or quarantine for those exposed to a positive individual.  

  

2. When KTC staff are made aware of a confirmed positive case, we will request information from the 

reported positive case regarding quarantine direction (return date) they have received from Polk County 

Health. If quarantine information is not provided, JCSD/KTC will provide a return date to the participant 

based on Polk County Health guidance (currently 10 days from the start of symptoms). 
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